
   
 

Drug Disposal Program Memorandum 

To: All Community Pharmacies in Iowa 

From: Iowa Department of Public Health, Iowa Board of Pharmacy, & MedOne 

Effective July 1, 2021, community pharmacies in Iowa will be able to submit electronic claims for reimbursement for Drug 
Disposal products for Iowa residents who are seeking methods to dispose old or unused prescriptions. 

Electronic claims for DisposeRx® (NDC 64584-0000-40) or other participating disposal products may be submitted 
directly to this BIN and PCN to dispense drug disposal products at no charge to the recipient. Funding for the program is 
limited, and coordination of benefits (COB) is encouraged but not required.1 

Pharmacies will be reimbursed $7.50 for each drug disposal fill and for providing education on the importance of prompt and 
proper medication disposal. 

If you have any questions regarding the Drug Disposal Program, or are in need of quantity limit overrides, please contact the 
Board of Pharmacy at 515-725-3492. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Pharmacist Voucher Information 

Pharmacies will need to submit electronic claims using the following processing information: 
 

Rx BIN: 019538 Rx PCN: MD1 Rx GRP: SIA0001 ID# (Not Required) 
 

 

1. Submit this claim to MedOne for reimbursement. Electronic claim should be processed for DisposeRx® (NDC 64584-0000-40) or other 
participating disposal products. 

2. Each recipient is limited to receiving two drug disposal fills per 30 days (which may be dispensed at one time). 
3. For CASH paying customers, pharmacy may process as the primary claim with an Other Coverage Code (OCC) of 0. For patients with primary 

insurance, pharmacy should process as a secondary claim with OCC of 2, 3, or 8. For OCC of 2 or 3, pharmacies must submit the primary payor 
amount and the program will reimburse for the members copay/co-insurance and any amount paid by the primary payor less then program 
allowed amount.  For OCC of 8, pharmacies will be reimbursed for the members copay/co-insurance only. 

4. Prescriber NPI is not required for claim submission for drug disposal products issued outside of the traditional prescriber-patient relationship. 
Pharmacies that require Prescriber NPI for claim submission may use their pharmacy’s NPI number.   

5. For any processing questions, please contact MedOne at 888-884-6331 

 

 
 

1 Primary insurance coverage is not required. Claims may be submitted directly to MedOne. Funding for this program is limited and therefore COB claims 

are encouraged. 100% of program funding is provided through the SAMHSA State Opioid Response (SOR) grant. 


